
NEWARK TOWNSHIP HALL                                                      
DATE OF MEETING  JULY 8, 2024                           
TIME:  7:00 P.M. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Supervisor Becky Roslund.  Board 
members present were:  Becky Roslund, Tessa Zuker, Tamey Skinner, Chris 
Bovee & Tyler Moomey.  

Guests present:  Seth Lake, Katie Cooper, Dave Rapacz,, 911 Director, & 
Commissioner Steve Sopocy.   Mr Rapacz discussed the 911 Millage for the 
August 19, 2024 Election.  Asking for 6 mill for facilities upgrade, equipment, & 
maintenance for 6 years. 

Minutes by Clerk Tamey Skinner for June 10, 2024 monthly meeting were emailed 
to Board members.  Tyler Moomey made motion to accept minutes. Chris Bovee 
seconded.  Motion carried.   

Treasurer Report – Ending balance for June 30, 2024 was $222,526.34.     Tessa 
Zuker emailed a list of bills to be paid for July 2024.  Tessa Zuker made a motion 
that July bills be paid.  Motion seconded by Tyler Moomey.  Motion carried.  
Correction on Budget Report:   A1 Tree Service did work at Naldrett Cemetery not 
Fritz.  Changing $5,000 out of #567958 Fritz Cemetery to #567957 Cemetery 
Operations Expenses.    ARPA Money - $50,000 CD as of June 28, 2024 is 
$56,628.55.  Revenue Sharing from the State was $18,453.00. 

Heartland Project is done in Gratiot County. 

GESA meeting was June 13.  Tyler Moomey updated the Board that Dave Nelson 
goes year by year as Fire Chief.  The GESA Board renewed his contract for one 
year. 

On August 24,  ZFS will conduct  a training for the grain bin retrieval accidents. 

Commissioner Steve Sopocy came later in the meeting. Discussed the Blight 
Ordinances.  Laura Beaver is the New Coordinator and she is working hard to get 
cleanups done. 

Recycling coming to Gratiot County.  The State gives money for a period of time 
to get program started.  Nothing going on in Gratiot right now. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.     Tamey Skinner, Clerk 


